
Office Coding Reminders:
Billing for Catheter Insertions by Physicians

Billing codes state that when you’re planning to perform an in-
office Foley Catheter insertion and you want to bill a payor for 
that procedure, you should use a catheter that your practice has 
purchased beforehand.

The three Current Procedural Terminology (CPT) codes below 
have been designated for both non-indwelling and indwelling 
catheters in patients. It is important to note that these codes all 
include the cost of the catheter to be inserted. Therefore, when 
planning such an insertion and billing one of these CPT codes 
below, it would lead to improper billing to have patients purchase 
the catheter and then bring it to the physician office for insertion.

The applicable CPT codes are:

CPT 51701 Insertion of non-indwelling bladder catheter; (eg, straight catheterization for residual urine) 

Used when a non-indwelling catheter is inserted and removed 
for diagnostic purposes or post-voiding residual urine in the 
physician’s office, and reimbursement under 51701 includes 
the insertion and the catheter itself.

CPT 51702 Insertion of temporary indwelling bladder catheter; simple (eg, Foley)  
Used when an indwelling catheter is inserted in the 
physician’s office and the procedure is considered simple 
(versus complicated), and reimbursement under 51702 includes 
the insertion and the catheter itself.

CPT 51703 Insertion of temporary indwelling bladder catheter; complicated 

      (eg, altered anatomy, fractured catheter/balloon) 

Used when an indwelling catheter is inserted in the 

physician’s office and the procedure is considered complicated 

(versus simple), and reimbursement under 51703 includes the

insertion and the catheter itself.         
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The information in this document is for illustrative purposes only. It does not guarantee coverage or reimbursement, and Liberator Medical Supply 

makes no other representations as to selecting codes for procedures or compliance with nay other billing protocols or prerequisites. As with all 

claims, individual physicians and hospitals are responsible for exercising their independent clinical judgment in selecting the codes that most 

accurately reflect the patient’s condition and procedures performed for a patient. Before filing any claims, physicians and hospitals should refer to 

current, complete, and authoritative publications such as AMA CPT publications or insurer policies for coverage information and should select codes 

based on the care rendered to an individual patient. Providers may wish to verify such information with individual carriers, fiscal intermediaries or 

other third party payers as needed.


